
RECOMMENDATIONS 
ACCEPT report on the 2014 PHA Collaboration award received from the United States
Department of Housing and Urban Development. 

BACKGROUND 
Housing Authority (HACCC) staff have spent a significant amount of time over the past
several years assisting the United States Department of Housing and Urban Development
(HUD) in training other housing agencies on HUD's electronic verification and database
systems. HUD's San Francisco office recognized HACCC at the recent National
Association of Housing and Redevelopment Officials' Northern California/Nevada
conference. HACCC expects to continue supporting HUD's training efforts over the next
few years.

Attached is a copy of the award. 

FISCAL IMPACT 
None. Informational item only. 

Action of Board On:   02/10/2015 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF COMMISSIONERS

AYE: John Gioia,
Commissioner
Candace Andersen,
Commissioner
Mary N. Piepho,
Commissioner
Karen Mitchoff,
Commissioner
Federal D. Glover,
Commissioner
Aqueela Bowie,
Commissioner

ABSENT: Fay Nathaniel,
Commissioner

Contact:  925-957-8028

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes
of the Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    February  10, 2015 
Joseph Villarreal, Executive Director
 
By: June McHuen, Deputy

cc:

C.3

  

To: Contra Costa County Housing Authority Board of Commissioners

From: Joseph Villarreal, Housing Authority

Date: February  10, 2015

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Certificate of Recognition from HUD



CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION 
None. Informational item only. 



CLERK'S ADDENDUM

ATTACHMENTS
Award Certificate 


